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FOR GOD AND COUNTRY we associate ourselves together for the
following reasons: To uphold and defend the Constitution of the Unit-
ed States of America; To maintain law and order; To foster and per-
petuate a one hundred percent Americanism; To preserve the memo-
ries and incidents of our associations in the Great Wars; To inculcate
a sense of individal obligation to the community, state and nation; To
combat the autocracy of both the classes and the masses; To make
right the master of might; To promote peace and goodwill on earth;
To safeguard and transmit to posterity the principles of justice, free-
dom and democracy; To consecrate and sanctify our comradeship by
our devotion to mutual helpfulness.
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On the Cover: The Post Ceiling in Work!

Post Commander Tim Dusina
coordinated The Ceiling Project
with SAL Squardron 555 & Post
716 Commander James Eubanks
and his crew to replace the ceil-
ing in the Post 555 main hall.

This project started in January
after a roof leak was repaired.
Thankfully the roof was not in
bad condition as initially
thought, which saved the Post
from having to replace the roof.

Veterans Crisis Line

The photo on the front cover
depicts the hall mid project. The
floors are covered to protect the
hard wood, and the ceiling has
new drywall. To date, the ceiling
has new can lights installed, and
has been painted.

Jim’s team worked long hours
during the week and on week-
ends to get this project done
with professional, high caliber
quality results.

If you are a Veteran, or know of a Veteran, in need,

Confidential support is available:
Veterans Crisis Line: (800) 273-TALK (8255), (Press 1);
Text 838255. A VCL responder will text back;

Chat online by visiting Vets.gov

Or visit www.veteranscrisisline.net

POST 555 PUB HOURS

MONDAY 2:00 PM - 7:00 PM
TUESDAY 2:00 PM - 7:00 PM
WEDNESDAY 2:00 PM - 9:00 PM
THURSDAY 2:00 PM - 7:00 PM
FRDAY 2:00 PM - 9:00 PM
SATURDAY 12:00 PM - 9:00 PM
SUNDAY 12:00 PM - 7:00 PM
HOURS POSTED EXTEND IF BUSY

CONTACT US
Albert E. Schwab American Legion Post 555
14582 Beach Blvd.
Midway City, CA 92655
Phone: (714) 893-9525
Email: 555.marauder@gmail.com

http://www.americanlegionpost555.com
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MESSAGE FROM THE COMMANDER

Fellow Legionnaires,

January was a very busy
month at the Post. We got our
roof leak surveyed, quoted by
several, and repaired. Thanks
to the team at Antis Roofing
and Waterproofing, we fortu-
nately only had to repair the
leak - and not replace the roof
as originally thought.

At this time I am very proud to
say that the Ceiling Project is
complete!

Jim Eubanks and team started
work on the main building's
ceiling at the beginning of
January and successfully re-
placed the worn, old, dilapi-
dated ceiling with a fresh new
drywall, can lights, and LEDs .
This was an enormous task
that took this team of profes-
sionals just a few weeks to
complete. And wow, it looks
fantastic!

Not only does the ceiling look
great, the acoustics have im-
proved 100 fold. We put that
to the test on Saturday Night
1/28 when Cat Reed played
R&B amd classic rock for us
live - it sounded great!

For your entertainment, the
Post now has a Touch Tunes
juke box in the 555 Pub. Play
your favorite songs, and what
we make from the jukebox, a
portion of the profits goes to
the Post too!

The Storage Room Project
near the south side of the
building has started. The goal
for this area is to provide lock-
ers for all of our groups: Auxil-
iary, ALR, Sons, 40/8, Ma-
rines, Corvette Club, etc. A
central place to store club
items safely and easily.

If you have not had a chance to
check out what we have been
up to at the Post, come check
us out! Lend a hand, spend
some time, visit, tell a friend.

We are doing BIG things at
The Post this year, and our
success is hugely due to those
that step up, pitch in, partici-
pate. Our core post family
members that do so much: Kat
Sullivan, Kokoe Estrada,
Sandy Sutton, Rita Smith, Jim
Eubanks, David Gutierez, Len
Guillen, Marlene Flores, Den-
nis and Susie Root, Adam
Crawford, Sam Anderson,
Mick Lorito, James Costere,
Andy and Ed, even Robert out
front (just to name a few) ac-
count for less than 10% of our
members.

If everyone stepped up to help
out around our Post - help
build it to what it should be -
help maintain what we already
have - spent 30 min to one
hour per week here with me,
us, it could happen so much
faster.

THE CHAPLAIN'S PULPIT

I'm sorry to report we have
sad news we lost a 49 year
Member of the American Le-
gion James Douglas Stratton
to the Post Everlasting. Born
November 13, 1928-December
21, 2016. He served in the
Korean War and was a proud
Member of the First Presbyter-
ian Church of Westminster,
California. As I understand
from Pastor Paul he was a
greeter at the door before the
actual mass and he did a fan-
tastic job doing it and was very
well loved. Jim's family thanks
all the friends and relations for
touching their lives with

love ,prayers, support and
presence at his final ser-

vice. God Bless you James
may you rest in Peace.

A short on the December 7,
1941 "Pearl Harbor Day" is a

time in History this country
should always Remeber. Nev-
er shall there be another Pearl
Harbor)

Our World War II Veterans,
members of the greatest gener-
ation are dying at a rate of
roughly 1,000 a day.The men
and Women who served dur-
ing WWII truly save the
World. We are fortunate to still
have a few at the many Ameri-
can Legions all over the Great
United States of America. Next
time you see any of them
please let them know how
much you appreciate the hard
sacrifice they made way back
then. God Bless all my Broth-
ers and Sisters. Amen

As always God Bless America
and the American Legion Fam-
ily also our Great Troops

This is our Post, let's take care
of it!

Proactive. Legionnaires, Post
Family, this is a call to action
to start taking care of business.
Pick up cigarette butts and
trash in the parking lot if you
see them. Take out the trash if
it's full. Pull weeds in the gar-
den if you see them. Help
change a burnt out light bulb,
untangle the flag if it's caught
up, help out with the empty
bottles at the bar. There are
many things to be done and
together we can make and
KEEDP this Post great - make it
something that our members
can all be proud of.

Tim Dusina
Post Commander
For God and Country

around the Wold. For God and
Country.

Please stay Healthy and very
alert.

Andy Timko
Post 555
Chaplain & Adjutant

Above: The finished ceiling: with new LED lighting, drywall, and paint.

Middle and Bottom: Before photos showing existing condition including water damage, broken lighting, loose panels
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Greetings All,

As we move into February, I
would like to acknowledge
some of our January accom-
plishments. First, we have
collected many items for the
Hugs from Home project,
where we are collecting items
to send to the troops that are
deployed overseas. This is a
project that we are working on
with Huntington Beach Auxil-
iary Unit 133, and it has been
extended through February. If
you would like to participate,
please review our list on the
Post webpage (http://
www.americanlegionposts55.c
om/auxiliary.html) or visit our
drop box at the post.

Our first Sunday Brunch hap-
pened on THE rainiest down-
pour day in SoCal on record.
Despite the weather we still
had a nice turnout, and won-
derful food. I would like to
thank Marlene Flores, Kat
Sullivan, Sherrie Fisher, and
Kay Hamby for making such
fantastic food. It's events like
this where the food flows, and
the teamwork is smooth that
makes me proud to be
Auxiliary.

This month we expect to carry
over that Auxiliary teamwork
and synergy. With the con-
struction on the ceiling com-
pleted (please stop in and
check it out if you haven't seen
it), we can get back to planning
events, lunches, and dinners
without planning around the
construction.

The Auxiliary has set up a col-
lection box at the Post for
items to bring to the VA. We
will collect what we can and
make a trip to the hospital
when we collect enough. We
currently need new socks -
men and women, travel size
toiletries (toothpaste, floss,
shaving cream), t shirts
(Harley shirts especially), pens,

AUXILIARY UNIT 555

pads of paper.

If anyone is interested in crafts,
the Auxiliary will have a station
with instructions set up at the
Post to make Chaplain Evelyn
Sifuentes inspired Pocket
Crosses, complete with pray-
er. Our goal is to make several
of these in time for Easter, to
share with our friends and
loved ones.

Our Unit will be hosting a
Mary Kay Sunday Funday Par-
ty on February 19th. Bring your
friends and family to the Post
and enjoy the day!

As always, if you have any ide-
as or suggestions, please don’t
hesitate to send us an email at
unit555ALA@gmail.com or
leave input at our webpage.
Looking forward to seeing you
on Tuesday, February 7th at
our Monthly Meeting!

Kokoe Estrada
Unit 555 President
For God and Country
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AMERICAN LEGION RIDERS CHAPTER 555

It is February. That means
it is Chapter 555 Chili Cook
-Off time! Mark you calen-
dars for Saturday, February
25. Registration starts ear-
ly at 0700 so all you Chefs
can get your chili going.
There will be chili, motor-
cycles, vettes, games, music
and good times! Tasting
starts at noon. Please come
join us in support of Our
Heroes Dreams.

I also want to remind
Chapter members that our

February meeting date will

be a week early, on Febru-
ary 18th. It was moved up
because of the Chili Cook-
Off. It is an important
meeting, as we have first
round nominations for
Chapter Officers. Make
every effort to be at the
meeting. Final nomina-
tions and elections will be
at our March meeting.

A few days ago, while par-
ticipating in a memorial
ride, Chuck Johnson was

ALR President Jim Sewell along side Rider Chuck Johnson, who gives us the ‘thumbs up!”

side swiped and went
down. He was injured and
is still in the hospital at the
time of this writing. His
recovery will take a bit of
time and I hope you all will
remember him in your
prayers.

For God and Country
Jim Sewell
President
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February 2017

Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursdoy Friday Soturday
1 2 3 4
Matianal Groundnag ALR FRIDATY Lasagna Might
Freedom Doy Doy karackes Might faat. Chef Frank
405 @ 7100 P = 700 P 100 FM
5 & 7 =] ? 10 11
Finochle Augdliary Monthly | Marine Gorgs ALR FRIDATY
1200 PAA Mieeting 7:00 PM League 7:30 P Earacks Mighs
& 7200 P
12 13 14 15 15 17 15
Abroham Post E-Board Valentine s HuRTers" Gun ALR FRIDAY ALR Morthiy
Uncoin's Birthday | 500 PR Day Clu 5:00 PAY Karagike Might Meeting 8:30 AM
Finochle Post 555 Meeting Auiliary Dinner = 7:00 PR
1:2:00 PAA 7200 PR Might & 5200 PR
19 20 21 22 23 24 25
Finochle Brasigents” Doy Geange Corvette Club ALR FRIDAT ALR
1200 BM FAL Washingtan's R karagice Mignt chili Cook Off
- . i -
Sunday Funday E-Board 6:30 F1 Birtniay & 7:00 P MOFH 11:00 AM
Mgy kagy 200 FN | sieeting 700 PR
25 27 28
Finochle Maral Gros

12:00 P

UPCOMING EVENTS:

March 11™: ALR Lame Duck Ride
March 17%- 5t Pafrick’s Day Dinner
Coming soon: MORE UVE MUSIC & Post 555!
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